
Minutes of 4 March 09 BBC

The meeting was called to order at 4:07PM
Present:  Sang Curtis, Jennifer Mckown, Lynn Kirby, Tom Giguere, Dick Peckham, and John 
Nelson
Absent:  Gerald Ciccarone, Marilyn Bushman

1.  Public Comment:  None

2.  John made a motion to accept minutes seconded by Lynn.

Old Business

3.  Conservation Fund:  A request was made to inform the Brookfield community of the 
upcoming warrant articles that pertain to the Conservation Fund by direct contact or by phone.

4.  New CC Members:  The point was made that a concentrated effort needs to be made to get
more interested people involved with the Conservation Commission Meetings.

5.  Meeting Time:  A possible alternate meeting time was presented as a topic to consider
accommodating prospective members in addition to current members.

6.  It was presented that we the CC work together with the Planning Board along with the
Selectman therefore a signup sheet will be provided in order that this is accomplished however it 
is encouraged that all members attend Planning Board Meetings along with Selectman Meetings.

New Business

7. A.  Ingalls Dredge Fill Application:  This application was submitted by Mr. Pollock, asking for 
a change in their existing dock.  This is on Kingswood Lake lot #16.  The dock length of 235 feet
will be perched on shore however with this change the impermeable surface will be reduced 
nevertheless the application was thorough enough to be approved thereby being forwarded on to 
the town clerk then in turn to DES.  
7. B.  Culvert Application:  The property owner, Mr Fluckinger, filed for approval to access lot 5-
1 by a culvert across water drainage.  This is an ABS culvert that is made up of plasticized 
material.  The application appears to satisfy culvert construction requirements.  Next the 
application will follow the necessary channels on to DES.

8.  The review of the Piscataqua Region Environmental Planning Assessment (PREPA) Form was 
accomplished.  Sang Curtis, went through the assessment statement by statement while, Dick 
Peckham, provided valuable input.  The next step will be to discuss PREPA with the 
representative at a scheduled meeting.

7.  No report from the Selectmen representative.

8.  Planning board meeting was cancelled along with the next planning boared meeting due to the 
annual town meeting in March.

9.  Next planned meeting will be 1 April 09.



10.  Meeting was terminated at 5:45PM 

Submitted by John Nelson, Vice Chair 


